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_FAIR _UNEXPOSED

DESCRIBE THE PRESENT AND ORIGINAL (IF KNOWN) PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

The United States Post Office at Manchester, Connecticut is essentially a 
one-story structure, however, due to the substantial slope of the site, the 
basement level opens on grade at the loading zone in the rear. The property 
is situated at the intersection of Routes 6, 44, and 83 at the northern end 
of Manchester's commercial district. It harmonizes well with several other 
neighboring buildings including the imposing white clapboard Cngregational 
Church to the West and the Neo-Classical Masonic Temple to the East. 
Directly across from the main entrance is a major city park.

The southwest portion of the building consists of pedimented central 
entrance. It is framed by five bays of bold large scale arched windows on 
the western side and five bays with a recessed sixth bay of the same on the 
south. The northern face of the building is composed of five rectangular 
bays that have double 3x4 lites casement window for the mezzanine above 
and the double 4x4 casements for the the workroom below. The original 
copper canopy projects over the loading platform. The remaining east side 
carries two of the arched window bays on the south along with three recessed 
rectangular bays and adjoining stair and elevator tower.

The building is faced in red brick in English bond coursing trimmed with 
buff limestone sills and string coursing. A hipped roof capped with the 
original slate and finely detailed glass and wood cupola covers the main 
portion of the building. A flat roof protects the mezzanine and stair at 
the rear of the building.

The central entrance is graced with four limestone columns of the Ionic 
order. These in turn support a denticulated frieze which becomes a deep 
cornice around the perimeter of the building. Centered in the pediment is a 
recessed leaded glass lite in the shape of a shield, framed with richly 
detailed plaster moldings.

Served by wide granite steps, the main door frame carries a limestone 
ediface with an arched pediment and lantern. A leaded glass eagle forms the 
rectangular lite above the doorway.

The original lobby, upon entering, once extended to the north and east. The 
eastern portion is now part of the workroom. An elevator in the northeast 
corner serves the mailing platform in the basement. Storage and the 
mechanical rooms are also located there. Originally, these storage rooms 
once served as federal offices.

The lobby materials include the original random sized brown ceramic tiles. 
Floors with white marble borders and wainscotting; black marble base; 
painted plaster walls and ceilings; and ornate metal grilles above the 
Service windows in the screen line while marble window sills and molded 
wooden frames mark the window areas. An original parquet wood flooring in 
the workroom has been resurfaced with hardwood strips. (more)
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There are no other buildings on the site. An English Bond red brick 
retaining wall with granite capping creates a level visual plane for the 
central building face to rest on. The Japanese yews border plantings are 
very well maintained and new maples have been planted along the 
intersection.
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The United States Post Office at Manchester, Connecticut is significant as 
an example of architectural ecclecticism incorporating Classical and 
Georgian revival detailing. Shaped to efffectively maximize its prominent 
corner site, the building is unique in its use of a pentagonal floor plan.

The Manchester Post Office was designed in 1931 under James A. Wetmore, 
Acting Supervising Architect for the U.S. Treasury Department. It was 
constructed in 1931-1932 by the Pieretti Brothers of Centerbrooke, 
Connecticut.

It is a unique design that illustrates the abilities of the U.S. Treasury 
Department's Architectural Division to work with a difficult site and not 
impose a preconceived floor plan or design. Instead they maximized its 
prominent corner location ancd created a structure of timeless quality with 
durable materials and simple yet monumental scale.

Built during the depression it is, indeed, tangible evidence of the Federal 
Governments sincerity of working at the community level to inspire a 
positive image.

The building has become a local landmark with its rich details and handsome 
Classical entrance which are traditional in New England towns. It is a fine 
example of a Class B building as defined by McAdoo's 1915 Classification for 
Federal Buildings. The adjacent properties, being on the work edge of town, 
were at the time somewhat below the higher valuation of metropolitan real 
estate. Typical with Class B structures, it utilized the brick exterior 
with limestone trimmings. While the interior finishes may have excluded the 
finer marble and expensive woods, the ornamental iron grillework and leaded 
window lites are exceptional. Its nomination to the National Register of 
Historic Places will protect this architecturally significant and important 
local landmark.
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